
ROAD CLOSURE 
 

McAfee Bridge 
October 7th – 8th 

 8 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 
 
 

 
 
 

Xcel will be replacing the electric service poles on each end of the McAfee bridge on October 7th  and 8th. 
The length of time needed to replace the poles will depend on the number of crews Xcel can provide on 
October 7th. With one crew it will take two days (Oct. 7th and 8th); if two crews are available the job may 
be completed in one day (Oct. 7th). The road over the bridge will be closed from 8 a.m. until 6 p.m., no 
traffic will be allowed during these hours. Please make plans to use either the east gate at Osage or the 
Wild Plum gate if you need to enter or exit the Village between the above hours. Road closure signs and 
cones will be placed on McAfee Lane near the Peatrowsky residence and also at the junctions of McAfee 
Lane and South TimberCreek Drive. Those residents who live north of McAfee bridge may enter or exit 
their homes as long as you do not attempt to cross the bridge. If you are expecting outside services or 
visitors during this time, please notify them of the road closure and direct them to use the East gates. 
 
I regret the inconvenience that this may cause but our electrical service must be upgraded in this area to 
insure adequate electrical supplies for the future. 
 
Thank you for your patience and compliance in this matter. 
Bill Young, 
Mayor 
 
 
 

  


